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Parish Council Election Results 
 
There will be no need to vote for  

Parish Councillors on May 7th as 

exactly 9 people were nominated for 

the 9 seats available. Your new 

councillors with effect from 11
th

 

May and their contact details are listed below. 

 

We also take this opportunity to thank Mr Geoff Moulton who chose not to 

stand for election, having completed 20 years of service on the parish council, 

many of which as chairman. We also thank Mrs Debbie Ashford and Mr 

David Pointer who also stepped down after many years of service. 

 
Councillor Telephone No. 

Liz Allen 01508 499357 

Steve Burley 01508 499300 

Kevin Cunningham 01508 499502 

Richard Delf 01508 499788 

David Hook 01508 498187 

Roger Parker 01508 499479 

Hamish Rose 01508 498486 

Mike Turner 01508 499423 

Peter Workman 01508 499729 

 

 

 



  

HPC now available "virtually" all the time at 

www.hempnallpc.org  
Write to the Clerk at Karinya, Bungay Rd, Hempnall, Norwich, NR15 2NG. theclerk@hempnallpc.org 

Morningthorpe Recycling Centre  - Cut in 

Opening Hours On Hold 
 

We previously reported that Morningthorpe 

recycling centre would be one of six in South 

Norfolk that was due to change to part-time hours to 

make a cost saving for Norfolk County Council.  

 

Norfolk County Council is now reviewing it’s 

decision, so for the time being, the opening hours 

are unaffected. 

 

Footpath Maintenance 
 

Norfolk County Council have legal responsibility 

for the maintenance of public footpaths, however 

like many government departments its funding is 

very limited and the level of maintenance has 

fallen over the last few years. Your Parish 

Council has continually lobbied for the footpaths 

in and around Hempnall to be better maintained 

and we are informed by NCC that Hempnall now 

has a large share of the resources allocated to the priority cutting schedule.  

 

You can do your bit to help keep footpaths maintained for us all to enjoy by 

reporting any issues directly to NCC online. Their website address is: 
https://online.norfolk.gov.uk/highways/submit.aspx?t=HIGHWAYS 

 

Some parishioners also take secateurs with them on their walks to attend to 

any minor obstructions and this is to be encouraged. 

 

 
Ian Nelson - Clerk 01508 498467 theclerk@hempnallpc.org 

 

Members of the public and press are welcome to attend Parish Council meetings which are held in The Mill Centre  at 
7.30pm on 21/04/15; 19/05/15; 16/06/15; 14/07/15; Copies of the full minutes of meetings can be found on our website 

http://www.hempnallpc.org/
https://online.norfolk.gov.uk/highways/submit.aspx?t=HIGHWAYS

